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April 2, 2024 @ 7:00 pm 

Council Present:  Mayor Anna LeDuc, Council-Marvin Garding, Kyle Cirincione, Sharon Briggs, Betsy 
Huegelmann                                  

Minutes:  Minutes read by clerk.  Motion to approve with adjusted year from 2023 to 2024, 1st Kyle, 2nd 
Betsy.  All in favor. 

Special Council Meeting Minutes: Read by clerk.  Motion to approve, 1st Marvin, 2nd Sharon, All in favor. 

Claims:  Claims discussed in the amount of $59,050.12.  A motion to approve, 1st Sharon,  

2nd Marvin, All in favor. 

Water/Sewer: 

Paul Montgomery gave an update on the Water Project.  Prebid 4/9/24.  Bid entry is 4/19/24 by 2;00pm 
at the Senior Center.  Paul explained the easement contract issue with Eric Bashore. 

Charlie Jenkins is our new Water/Wastewater Operator.  Charlie mentioned lead service lines are 
needing to be mapped out by October of this year.  Paul Montgomery stated they are all copper.  
Suggested town to dig up a few lines. 

Maintenance: Lots of tree trimming and dog poo pickup.  Marvin stated there are 3 BBQs in the park 
and would like to move 1 BBQ to the Skatepark. The council agreed. 

Quarterly Reports 

Fire – Not in attendance. 

Sheriff –Lindauer was in attendance.  Gave update on 94.50 hours of service and 54 service calls for the 
town.  Lindauer stated Ryan Funke purchased new flashlights and shoulder lights for the sheriffs with 
the new grant they received. 

Introduction of Elected Officials: 

 Shawn Smalley 

 Devin Jackson 

 Anna Marie White 

 Denley Loge 

 Steven Delisle 

County Planner – not in attendance.  

Old Business: Town Clean-Up – April 22 – 29th.  Town will have one dumpster rented from Republic.  
Will be teaming up with the school. 
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New Business:  Trees on westside of town are needing to be removed because of Water Project.  
Chelsea reminded the Town ordinance states, “remove a tree, plant a tree.”  Paul asked if he should put 
tree removal into the budget.  The council agreed.  Karen suggested if the community donated trees we 
could plant anywhere in the town.  That way we do not have to worry about planting new trees where 
the new water line is being replaced. 

Clerk Notes: The Website is up and running. Would like to say thanks to my assistant, Chelsea, for all her 
help in the office. 

Public Comment – Mike and Rosie donated a miniature locomotive train to the town.                              

Being no further business, motion to adjourn.  Marvin 1st, Kylie 2nd.  All in favor. 

 

_______________________                           ______________________                                                                
Town Clerk         Mayor 

 


